APRIL BIRTHDAYS

- (27) DANIEL EWTON
- 28) KEITH BURDETTE 29) SAWYER DAVIS
 - 29) ANN COOLEY
- (29) ANTHONY SHAFFER (29) LINDA TURNER

APRIL ANNIVERSARIES

(27) JUSTIN & DANIELLE SHOEMATE (21 yrs.)

MAY BIRTHDAYS

- (4) JANET LAND
- (5) WANDA HENNESSEE
 - 7) DAWN GRAHAM
- 14) LANDON DeBORD 10) OLIVIA HICKS
 - 15) ALEX KILGORE
- 16) WILMA MABRY
- 17) MADELINE CRABTREE
- (20) ROGER TATE (27) CHEROKEE WITT (31) CLAIRE ELIZABETH FARMER

MAY ANNIVERSARIES

- (9) CHRIS AND BRITTANY HARVEY
 - 14) JOEY AND KAREN HICKS
- (13 yrs.) (21) DANIEL AND LAURA BOYD
 - (32 yrs.) (21) JOEL AND HANNAH DANLEY (27) TIMOTHY AND DARLA WITT

MAY

Prepare the Communion-Pickett Family Pick-up Cups-Davis Family Lock the Building.....Ben McCoy

October 13-17, Gospel Meeting, Mike Hixson August 2-4, Gospel Meeting, Tom Wacaster May 19th Honor our Grads, after PM service June 16-20, Family Vacation Bible School August 16-22, Polishing the Pulpit July 8-12, Bible Camp

Dunlap, Tn. 37327 Church of Christ P. O. Box 206

See You at The Worship Service With Your Bible

Sunday

Morning 9:30 A.M. Bible Study 10:30 A.M.

Service

6:00 P.M. Evening Service

Wednesday

6:30 P.M. Bible Study

Men Who Serve

949-5065 Freddie Clayton 718-5806 762-9526 Elders: Iim Dearman Tony Boston

Deacons:

Lanny Smith, Bobby Von Rohr Tim Layman, Benny McCoy, Robert Farmer, Wes Grace, Wiley Boston, Daniel Boyd Cole Crabtree, C. J. Davis,

Preacher

OEL DANLEY 423-790-6768

Church of Christ

15964 Rankin Avenue

Dunlap, Tennessee 37327



A RICHER LIFE'

YOUR LIFE WILL BE RICHER---IF

On this day you make an effort to: Obey God's Will. Mend a Quarrel.

Dismiss a suspicion and replace it with trust. Encourage someone who has lost faith. Search for a forgotten friend. Keep a promise.

Tell Him again...and again. Tell Him you love Him, Express your gratitude. Forget an old grudge.

THE RECORD

Wednesday	Sunday Night	Contribution	Worship	Sunday School	
130	110	\$4,982	121	110	

Sick/Shut-Ir

Victor Crabtree - recovering from
Surgery - repaired meniscus
Everlee Dixon - recovering from
Surgery, Great Granddaughter of
Sue Dixon

Faye Douglas - lung issues

Vera Burdette -home, waiting on a

date for knee surgery

Freddy Layman - recovering from
hand surgery, brother of Tim Layman

Tony Britt -home, heart issues

Preacher at Pikeville

Bailey Collins - Shepard's Atlanta
Recovering from an accident.
Possibly 18 months to walk.
Greg Cooley - possibly Cancer.

Greg Cooley - possibly Cancer, friend of Bobby VonRohr Lindsay Norrod - waiting on test

results, High risk pregnancy,
Jim & Janis Dearman's granddaughter

Gene Ross - cancer treatments.
Anita Ross' husband

Nursing Home

Ben Harwood - NHC, Rm 302

Dessie Green - Valley View Senior
Living, Whitwell, Rm 132

David Cole - NHC, Rm 306, no visits

Cards only, Wilma's Son-in-Law

Brenda Turner - NHC, RM 105

Brenda VonRohr's Mother

Pantry Items for May Baby Lotion & Kitchen Garbage Bags

CCM Team No meeting today

Funeral Home Team 3

SEND A CARD Bailey Collins 1014 O'Grady Dr. Chattanooga, TN 37419

Greg Cooley, 119 South Lakeshore Dr. Tunnel Hill, GA 39755

Great News!
Liam Gifford was baptized into Christ this past Lord's day. Liam is a close friend of the Dixon's.

Please add to your directory

Larry & Pat Kerley
Mailing Address:
P.O. Box 322
Dunlap, TN 37327
Street Address:
248 williams Rd.
Dunlap, TN 37327
Phone - 423-949-2175

Pam Sims
Mailing Address:
P.O. Box 489
Dunlap, TN 37327
Street Address:
82 Newman Road
Dunlap, TN 37327

From the Preacher's Desk

We serve a God of peace (1 Thessalonians 5:23). So as children of the Most High God, we should be people of peace. And we see in Scripture that, first of all, God promises us access to His peace. The apostle Paul would write that there is nothing in this world about which we should be anxious (Philippians 4:6). That is very hard to do when we have so many people whom we love and so many situations that we want to turn out in our favor. But it should certainly be our goal to be anxious for nothing. Secondly, we learn that we access God's peace when we pray (Philippians 4:6,7). We often wish we had direct access to our president or other government figures in such a way that we could pick up the phone and place a call to make a particular change. How wonderful it is to know that the God of heaven can be reached anytime and listens to His children's prayers (1 Peter 3:12)! Finally, I also believe that there is a type of peace that a Christian can feel knowing that they are

living faithfully for God and obeying His commands. This peace comes from consistent living, with no fear of being "caught" in sin. If we teach the truth of God's word and live by His standards, then we have nothing to fear in this life or from any person. In 2 Timothy 1:7, Paul talks to Timothy about not having a spirit of fear. In the context, Paul is discussing a miraculous gift that Timothy possessed. While we can not possess that same miraculous power today, I believe God still wants us to live with a spirit of power and love. That only occurs when we are doing our best to follow His will. Friend, you can live a peaceful life. May we ever strive to let the peace of God rule our hearts (Colossians 3:15).

On a personal note, our family thanks every one of you for your kindness and for the love you have shown us through our transition. We look forward to the work we can do together to bring glory to God. Be looking out in the future for an announcement about hosting you in our home. We would like to have everyone over to our house for a meal (about 20-25 at a time) on Tuesdays in the near future.

Also, please don't hesitate to reach out should you need anything from me. My plan each week is to be in the office from 8:00-12:00, Monday-Thursday. That does vary sometimes but, please, call or text if I can help in any way.

Thank You,

Thank you for all the cards, visits, food, and encouragement you gave to my family in the time it was most needed. We are so blessed to have a church family in a time of sorrow it was most needed.

Thanks also for the meal that was prepared for the family of Rufus Johnson. It was greatly appreciated.

In Christian Love, Claudine Burch & Family

Dearest Members,

My - our - hearts are full to overflowing with gratitude for our gracious reception when we visited your congregation last month - potluck Sunday! We were received warmly and graciously, and we already feel a part of your membership. And yesterday, we had several wonderful cards in the mail which only increased our gratitude. My eyes filled with tears at your outpouring of warmth, and we know we will return and visit again, and that God has led us to Dunlap to make it our home.

Thanks to all of you, Blessings Ken & Beth Fasen

PS - The southern cooking at the potluck may have been the tipping point. LOL!

We are so humbled by your donation to Bailey. This money will be used on our house to make it as comfortable/normal for Bailey when she gets to come home. We cannot say thank you enough to everyone. Please keep Bailey and our family in your prayers.

The Collins Family

ORGANIZATION IN THE FOYER — THE FOYER HAS HAD A MAKEOVER. AN INFORMATION ROOM HAS BEEN ESTABLISHED THAT HAS VARIOUS TYPES OF STUDY MATERIALS. THE ROOM IS LOCATED IN THE FORMER NURSERY RIGHT OFF THE FOYER. TAKE ADVANTAGE OF THESE RESOURCE MATERIALS.

muffins with mon

Mother's Day Brunch May 5 @ 8:30 AM Mamas & Kids

Food sign up sheet in foyer. See Madeline for any questions.